




HOW MUCH LOCAL FISH IS SAFE TO EAT by Cassandra Brooks 
 
My story revealing how much local fish was safe to eat was by far the most challenging 
and rewarding piece I reported and wrote for The Seattle Times.  
  
Prior to coming to Seattle, I had seen advisories throughout the country warning locals 
not to eat the fish and shellfish.  Washington state waters were no exception.  I had 
always assumed these advisories were evidence of extreme and potentially illegal 
pollution.  But through reporting my story, I realized and revealed that the state and 
national standard offered by the EPA was that local waters only had to be clean enough 
so that locals could safely consume one single serving of fish per month - never mind 
that the American Heart Association recommends two servings per week.   
  
I was turned onto the story while speaking with representatives of the Swinomish Indian 
Tribal Community in La Conner, WA.  For years, they had been conducting their own 
research assessing the toxin levels in their local fish.  The "one fish per month" standard 
was impossible for the Swinomish since eating fish was such an integral part of their 
physical and cultural health.  The Swinomish and other tribe members throughout the 
state had been urging Washington to up their water quality standards for some time.   
  
Meanwhile, just south in Oregon State, officials were on the brink of updating their fish 
consumption guidelines from one fish per month to one fish per day, largely due to the 
urging of Oregon’s tribes.   
  
Reporting the story was intense.  To grasp the full complexity of the policies and 
diversity of parties involved I had to speak with dozens of sources from the state and 
federal government, tribes in Washington and Oregon, local industry representatives, 
lawyers, and others.  While some representatives were hesitant to speak with me, after 
multiple interviews I was able to get the full story and to wrap my head around the 
politics (and realities) governing water quality regulations.   
  
Perhaps the most rewarding aspect of this story was having the power to educate the 
public about the toxins in their local waters and fish, while also giving hope of changes 
to come.   
 
This article, which originally ran on July 26, 2010, has been reproduced in its entirety on our 
website with permission from The Seattle Times. 
 


